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MEASURE’S PURPOSE: HB 279 amends Kentucky's Affordable Prepaid Tuition Plan (KAPT) in order to slow the growth in long-term liability associated with the tuition contracts. The measure establishes a defined utilization period beginning with the projected college entrance year and limits the earnings growth on accounts refunded for non-educational expenses and after the utilization period to 3%. The measure sets an end date for the KAPT program in 2028 which is six years after the final projected college entrance year.
PROVISIONS/MECHANICS: HB 279 amends KRS 164A.700 to add a utilization period definition for Kentucky's affordable prepaid tuition plan; amends KRS 164A.705 to limit the growth of a KAPT plan to two years after the plan's utilization period; amends KRS 164A.707 to prohibit extending the projected college entrance year of a KAPT contract; amends KRS 164A.709 to revise the refund provisions of a KAPT plan based on the utilization period end date; clarifies provisions for transferring a KAPT account to another qualified tuition program; sets June 30, 2028, as the closure date of the KAPT fund and office.
FISCAL EXPLANATION: There is no fiscal impact in the near term. The most recent actuarial analysis from June of 2013 estimates a long-term actuarial deficit of approximately $52.9 million in the KAPT fund. KHEAA estimates that the KAPT fund will be exhausted by FY 2020 and need a supplementary appropriation to cover obligations of the tuition contracts. KHEAA projects that the changes proposed in HB 279 may reduce the long-term actuarial liability of the fund, for which the Commonwealth is ultimately responsible, by approximately $20 million.
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